Police Monthly Activity

2 February 2015
Board of Selectman:

I have submitted to Mary Clair the annual report that showed an increase in calls
for service for the 2014 year. With the start of 2015 we have seen some unusual increases
in our monthly activity. It seems the economy is getting better and that means were
getting busy. I have attached the Personnel analysis reports for 2014 & 2015 for the
month of January.

For January 2014 the Carroll Police handled 295 total calls for service. On the
analysis reports this shows a breakdown of what the officers did. On the analysis reports
for January 2015 we had 530 calls for service. The arrests have tripled, motor vehicle
activity is way ahead from last year and there is a slight increase in accidents.

Also this month we have submitted three cases to the Grand Jury for indictments,
one was for a habitual offender with motor vehicle violations, the second submission was
for 5 house breaks that took place in 2010, and last was a vandalism case with damages
over $25K. At this time were waiting for the dates so we can testify. Each of the cases
submitted to the Coos County Attorney were in excess of 150 pages each. A considerable
amount of time has been put into each case.

Vehicles: As you are aware we have submitted a warrant article to replace the
Crown Victoria, currently this vehicle has 89000 miles. This vehicle is still running well
and there is no work needed at this time. The Chevy Tahoe has 14000 miles, are running
well and no work needed at this time.

Station: Contacted Greg Hogan about the heat issues and he has installed two
ceiling fans in the main garage areas to try to force the heat down to the floor. They have
been in for a week now and we will let you know how this makes out.

Ammunition: The police have received the ammo we ordered in January 2014 in
late November, we have placed an order for this year and the dealer assures us the wait
time will be quicker than the past few years.

Officers: This season Jeremy Oleson has attended Firearms instructor
schools and he is working toward helping Sgt. Smalley with the annual firearms
qualifications. Ptlm. Mike McCann has completed the police academy (part time), also
completed Field Training segment and is now working the road when needed. Ptlm.
Holmes will not be working for some time as she has announced she is pregnant and will
not be able to call her for the foreseeable future.

This is just an update to keep you informed on our activity. JT



